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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 1st December 2020 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence

Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr B Hayball-Jones, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr L Howells, Cllr Blethyn, Cllr D Reed
Note: Cllrs Keith Jones and Cllr B Hayball-Jones were present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr L Howells 
Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk). Cllr C Cave (arrived 20:08)
Apologies for Absence: Cllr Karl Jones, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

There were no new declarations of interest.
3. Yr Efail field play area: Resolution of adoption issues (In attendance: Mr Ben Winstanley, Strategic Estates Manager and Mr Adam Sargent, Neighbourhood Service Manager, Vale of Glamorgan Borough Council)

The VOGC’s officers explained that the land should have been adopted by the VOGC in 1981. However, due to the bankruptcy of the developer, and the oversight of the VOGC, the area was not adopted, albeit the Council has maintained the site ever since. The officers explained that the oversight only became apparent in the last year following enquiries from Cllrs Wilson and Cave. 
As a result of the oversight the land passed into the ownership of Crown Estates in 1995, who have placed a “burden” upon it, which requires any future owner to be “proper and diligent” and to maintain the site and play area as a public open space in perpetuity. Only on this basis would the Crown agree to the sale of the site.
The Community Council discussed the matter at length with the VOGC’s officers and how best to secure the future of the site for the benefit of the local community. The two options considered in detail were the registration of the site as a ‘village green’ or the purchase of the site by the Community Council, suggested by VOGC. Should the latter be the eventual solution the VOGC confirmed that it will continue to maintain the site for the next ten years. The VOGC confirmed that it would not purchase the site.
The VOGC will now investigate the village green registration option and confirm in writing their proposal regarding maintenance of the site for ten years, should it be acquired by the Community Council.
4. Highway issues: priority proposals
Following the attendance of Mr M Clogg, Operational Manager Engineering, Neighbourhood Services and Transport, Vale of Glamorgan Borough Council, at the Community Council’s October 2020 OGM, it was agreed that the Community Council would provide Mr Clogg with a list of their concerns and their priorities for action for his consideration as soon as was practical.

The Community Council considered the issue thoroughly and prioritised their solutions. It was ultimately proposed by Cllr Hammond that the key issues, in priority order, that the VOGC must address were:

1. The best way to improve road safety, quiet enjoyment and encourage respect for the rural environment was to designate the entire ward as a 20mph zone.
2. As part of the introduction of the zone the problems associated with speeding traffic on the Ruthin Road must be addressed. The traffic, including many HGVs, passes dangerously close to Llangan Primary School; the speed and associated noise is hardly conducive to the teaching of young children.

3. To support the zone's effectiveness certain points within it require greater deterrents to dissuade speed and the use of the villages as rat runs. The Community Council would, therefore, recommend the introduction of speed bumps in Treoes village, and

4. Changing the priority at the Llangan/Treoes junction by the allotments to improve road safety.

5. Improve road quality particularly from Heol Lidiard to Ty Candy; the road to St. Mary Hill Church, and the road from Gelli Garn to St Mary Hill Manor. The Community Council welcomed the offer to take part in the next round of highway inspections carried out in the area by the VOGC’s team
The proposal was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to write to Mr Clogg detailing the priorities and requesting constructive action
5. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 1st December 2020
It was proposed by Cllr Howells to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all. 

The Chairman confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community Council met next in person.
6. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There was one matter arising:
Agenda Item 9. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that he has not yet contacted the bank to determine it provides a pay-in-by-phone service
7. Public session

There were no members of the public present.
8. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s November 2020 meeting, no crimes had been committed in the area.
9. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written reports and noted their contents.
10. Village Greens proposals: update

The Community Council discussed the issue and noted its general support for areas of land being registered as village greens, where such land has a history of community use. The Community Council further noted that there was no advantage to be gained in the Community Council advocating and organising the registration of such areas and that such actions were a matter for individual communities.
11. Cwrt Canna: Lettings policy
The proposed revised draft of the lettings policy was considered by members. The policy prioritised local needs and communities and took into account members’ suggestions for improvement and was considered reasonable given the statutory responsibilities of both the VOGC and Newydd HA.
Cllr Wilson requested the production by the VOGC of an information leaflet promoting the scheme to the local community as soon as possible.
It was proposed by Cllr Wilson that the Community Council should approve the lettings policy. This was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.

Action Points: The Clerk to confirm the approval of the policy to VOGC; request the proposed leaflet and promote the scheme on the Community Council’s website.
12. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension
12.1 Llangan Hall: The Clerk advised that the hall management committee 
had successfully obtained a £1,000 grant via the VOGC’s ‘Lockdown - 
Non-Domestic Rate Grant' scheme, to assist them with the financial 
difficulties caused by the pandemic.
12.2 The Clerk updated members on the continuing delays in reconciling the 
final account 
in respect of the hall’s new extension. The Community 
Council’s project manager, the VOGC, was attempting to resolve 
outstanding matters with the builder, but had been unable to do so to 
date due to a lack of engagement by the building company. The Clerk 
continued to work with VOGC and has submitted an extension of time 
application to WEFO.
10.1 Treoes Hall: the Hall remains closed due to the pandemic.
13. LCC defibrillators: Update
The Clerk briefed members on progress and the ordering of new pads and battery for the Llangan telephone box defibrillator. 

The Clerk confirmed that the defibrillator and heated box at Ty Yn-y-Garn, Treoes would require replacement at an estimated total cost of £1,500.00. 

It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the new box and defibrillator should be ordered for Ty Yn-y-Garn. This was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.

Action Point: Clerk to seek tenders and order new defibrillator and heated box

14. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report. In particular:

· Adverse possession application; Land to the south of the Croft, Llangan: the Clerk advised members that he contacted the Land Tribunal. The application has been received, but there is no specific progress to report. The Clerk will continue to monitor the application and keep members up to date.
· Local road issues reported by Cllrs Hayball-Jones and Cllr Keith Jones (potholes and bollards) have been reported to the Vale of Glamorgan Council.
· Progress in respect of the grass cutting contract in partnership with Ewenny Council was outlined.

The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s 
funds as of 16th November 2020 = £30,384.48, excluding the payments to be 
approved at the meeting.

There have been no receipts since the November report to the OGM.

There were three payments that required the Council’s approval. It was 
proposed by Cllr Howells that the following payments should be approved:
	01/12/2020
	Llangan and St Mary Hill Hall Insurance Policy
	649.39

	01/12/2020
	Treoes Hall Insurance Policy
	652.69

	01/12/2020
	DM Payroll Services October 2020 to March 2021
	34.00



This was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.
15. Planning matters

The Clerk advised the Community Council that one new planning application had been received since the November OGM for the Community Council’s consideration:
Planning Application No. 2020/01304/FUL (TP) 

Location: Pentwyn House, Llangan 

Proposal: New two storey side extension and alterations to existing conservatory


The notice period expired prior to the date of the OGM and, therefore, details 
of the 
application were circulated for comment to members. From those 
members who responded, no objections were raised. The VOGC was 
advised accordingly.
16. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
17. Treoes allotments: Update
Cllr Blethyn advised the Community Council that the planning application relating to the allotments was ready for submission to the VOGC.
Action Point: Cllr Blethyn to forward the application to the Clerk to review and submit.

18. 
To receive any announcements from Councillors 
The following matters were raised by the members:
· Cllr Brookes updated members in respect of the school governors’ meeting, notably in respect of coronavirus arrangements and improvements to the car park.
· Cllr Wilson briefed members in respect of a planning matter relating to Ward Jones, Bridgend. It was agreed that Cllr Wilson would compile a response on the Community Council’s behalf.
· Cllr Brookes would finalise the design work for the Community Council’s 2020/21 and forward it to the Clerk for publication on the website.
19. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 12th January 2021 at 7:00pm via Zoom
20. The meeting closed at 21:38pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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